
WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY 
TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM B 

SPECIAL MEETING 
WEDNESDAY, MAY 18, 2016 

 
 

PRESENT:  Lynne Vanderslice, Eric Fanwick, Bill Follett; Andrea Preston, David Taylor  
ABSENT:  Rick Tomasetti 
 
OTHERS:  Pete Lucia, Mike Ahern, Tom Thurkettle 
ABSENT:  Anne Kelly-Lenz 
 
 

SPECIAL MEETING 
 
Call to Order 
Ms. Vanderslice called the Special Meeting to order at 5:00 PM. 
 
Sewer Capital Assessments – River Ridge Estates 
There was a follow-up comment to last month’s meeting as to what exactly was indicated as far as the 
payback period for the assessments.  The Town did put in writing to Toll Brothers that the requirements 
for payback were 20 years.  Tom Thurkettle then spoke about capital assessments, and how credits for 
public sewer construction have been applied, speaking to the method traditionally used – on a per-unit 
basis, not on assessed value – and cited WPCA Regulations that address the residential condominium 
unit individual assessment factor calculation.  Lengthy discussion followed about the wording in the 
regulations.  Tom pointed out that the current method, employed for 36 years for credits back to 
condominiums, has always worked and does not change as an assessed value might from time to time.  
Further to the $11,000 per unit credit discussion at last month’s meeting, a possible solution also 
considered was refunding credits to the condominium association for distribution of said credits vs. 
issuing to the individual owners.  Eric Fanwick suggested getting a legal opinion on whether the WPCA 
could give a check to a condominium association.  Lynne also brought up the possibility of a change to 
the wording in the Regulations, saying she would get a legal opinion on that. 
 
Capital Assessment Benefit Analysis – Breitling 
 Chris Kerin put together a proposal (on file) to conduct this appraisal.  Mike Ahern answered questions 
as to the difference between Stage I and Stage II appraisals, saying Stage I has always been very 
thorough and acceptable.  Eric Fanwick made a motion to accept the proposal for $1,800 to conduct the 
appraisal.  Bill Follett seconded and the motion carried unanimously. 
 
FOG Program Update 
Retesting is completed and Mike stated of those 18 facilities, only 8 passed.  He stressed, however, that 
the message is getting through, as only 10 out of 53 have exceeded the limits.  He expects that retesting 
will start up again about August. 
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Discussion of Proposed User Charges and Budget for FY17 
Pete Lucia spoke about the handouts (attached), saying the user fee per unit would remain at $214, due 
to an increased number of users that helped keep the user fee at this same rate.   He explained the 
difference for use of the two funds associated with the WPCA and answered questions about various line 
items.  Bill Follett asked, going forward, that Pete send any monthly budget material prior to the meeting 
so that members have time to review before the meeting.  Pete agreed to do this for future meetings.  
Eric Fanwick made a motion to approve the budget and users charges as proposed.  Andrea Preston 
seconded and the motion carried unanimously. 
 
Other Business 
None. 
 
There being no further business, motion to adjourn made by Mr. Fanwick, seconded by Ms. Preston, and 
carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 5:55 PM. 
 
 
Kris Fager 
Recording Secretary 
(taken from audio recording) 
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